Meeting Minutes for March 26, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 17th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, March 26, 2008, at 6:30p.m. at the Council on Aging Building.
In attendance:  Emily Innes, Bernard J. Lynch III, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent:  Alexander Whiteside

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board deferred consideration of the meeting minutes of February 12 & 26 & March 12, 2009 to a future meeting.
2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of March 31, 2009, April 9 & 23, 2009; these meetings are all scheduled and posted to start at 6:30 pm. 

3. CITIZENS SPEAK     No citizens spoke.
4. PLANNING DIRECTOR’S REPORT

· William Clark reported: On the Town of Milton participation in the “HOME” Program. Program efforts will benefit 1st time home buyers and potentially low income homeowners with housing rehabilitation funding.

· the Neponset Bridge Project 

5. OLD BUSINESS:
Ms. Innes gave an update on the “On-line Master Plan Questionnaire”; as of this meeting 550 responses have been received by Survey Monkey.
6. PUBLIC HEARING

The continued public hearing for the warrant article to create a Blue Hill Avenue Institutional/ Business Overlay Zone was started at 7:00PM. 
Chairman Innes asked that anyone who wished to speak to sign up. The Hearing commenced with Mr. Paul Etkind representing Temple Shalom and Attorney Ned Corcoran representing both Temple Shalom and Coffman Realty (the Temple’s development partner) giving PowerPoint presentations. Copies of the presentations were to be posted to the Planning Board’s website on Friday March 27th.

Following these presentations various speakers expressed their individual views on the article. The hearing was continued to the Board’s next meeting scheduled for March 31. Any persons remaining on the speakers list would be given an opportunity to speak at the start of the continued hearing.

The Planning Board continued the Public Hearing till March 31, 2009 at 
7:00PM.
7. ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:45 p.m.







____________________








Peter F. Jackson, Secretary


